
 

 

TO: Region & Centre Secretaries  

FROM:  Anthony McIntosh - CEO 

DATE:  Friday 10th February 2023 

SUBJECT: Andrew Pryn resignation; registrations closing; 7-10 

year certificates; VBPs; Cross-Country registrations & 

fees 

 

Andrew Pryn resignation 

Andrew Pryn, LAVic’s Membership, Events & Merchandise Co-ordinator has resigned and 

finishes with LAVic on 26th March.  Andrew joined the LAVic team in June 2021 with over 20 

years Little Aths experience at Centre level (Cranbourne LAC).  

During his tenure, it’s fair to say that he’s made an enormous contribution to the team and 

has raised the standards of service to our Members. 

Happily, Andrew won’t be lost to Little Aths.  He’ll be following the burgeoning athletics 

careers of his nephew & nieces, and plans to remain actively involved in the sport.  He leaves 

with our collective gratitude and best wishes. 

Membership update 

As of today, the combined athlete membership across all LAVic affiliated Centres stands at 

17,572, compared with 14,800 at the same time last year. 

Trial Athlete registrations closed 

Online Trial Athlete registrations for the 22/23 summer Track & Field season will close at 

11.59pm (midnight) on 19th February.  

 

Prospective new members interested in trialling for the remainder of the summer season 

contact their Centre of choice directly. A manual form is available on the Noticeboard in 

GAMEDAY and replaces the online application.   

 

Centres can request an earlier shutdown by contacting the LAVic team in writing at 

office@lavic.com.au.  

 

Track & Field season registrations closing 

Centre registration portals will be closing for the 22/23 summer Track & Field season at 

11.59pm (midnight) on 5th March. Centres can request an earlier shutdown by contacting the 
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LAVic team in writing at office@lavic.com.au. 

 

7 – 10 year LAVic member certificate requests 

Centres wishing to apply for either 7-Year or 10 Year Certificates/Awards need to submit the 

following information to LAVic in writing via email to office@lavic.com.au: 

• Athlete’s Name 

• Athlete’s Centre(s) where they have completed their service 

• 7 years or 10 years 

• Collection details or postal address 

• Date required by* 

A list of members can be provided by the office on request – please note certificates can be 

issued in either hardcopy (mailed to Centre) or PDF (emailed to Centre). 

*Please ensure that requests are made at least two weeks prior to your Centre Presentation 

Day. 

Victorian Best Performances 

Victorian Best Performances from the recent Commonwealth Bank State Relay 

Championships are currently being ratified. Those Centres/Region teams will be notified once 

the process has been completed. 

22/23 Cross Country registrations & fees 

Cross Country member registrations (including Trial Athlete registrations) will open on April 1st. 

Further details will be made available to Centres closer to the date.  

The LAVic component of the 22/23 Cross Country fee is in the process of being determined 

and will be communicated to Centres prior to the end of February. (Note, this fee is only 

applicable to members who were not registered during the current summer season). 

The LAVic team 
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